[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA STEERING COMMITTEE GROUP

MEETING 8TH AUGUST 2017

Present:   Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Joanna Cornford, Pauline O Connor, Ray Taylor,     
                      Rosalind Morton, Helen Johnson, Peter Sexton, David Morrish, Katie      
                      & Max Tillings

Apologies:  Cllr Martyn Pennington, Sally Whitworth, Claire Wheeler, and Cllr Helen Page, john Pye

Jonathan Kay has formally resigned from the Steering Group


Summary of Actions

Action:  Julie Pilbeam Town Clerk to Email Antony Curwen from Quex Park 
                 Estates for a meeting to be arranged in September.
Action:  Julie Pilbeam Town Clerk to contact KCC for current speed traffic count          and calming data. For Shottendane Rd, Canterbury Road, Minster Road, Station road, Westgate Bay Avenue and Sea Road.
Action:  Peter Sexton to highlight information from other Neighbourhood plans 
                 Relevant to Westgate.
Action:  David Morrish to send Pauline O Connor Phase 1 Grant Application 
                 Documents.
Action: Pauline O Connor to contact the Town Clerk to ask if we can carry funds    over or if  the Westgate Town council would be able to fund this overspend. 

Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to invite Ken Gregory and Emma Dawson KCC to 
                Attend next meeting.
Action: Dave Moorish to define what consultancy service we will be asking Angela to provide for inclusion in the Phase 3 Application.
Action:  Pauline O Connor & Cllr Joanna Cornford to email everyone in the group their work.
Agreed: Cllr Scott proposed that the Term of Reference were kept as agreed between the steering group and the Westgate on sea town council at the launch and everyone was in favour of this. 


Action: Members of the group to start to work on their allocated sections of the NP as detailed below:

WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN
LIST OF CONTENTS
· FOREWORD
· INTRODUCTION
· What is the Neighbourhood Development Plan -David Morrish
· The Neighbourhood Development plan Area  - David Morrish
· WESTGATE-ON-SEA
· Introduction to Westage-on-sea  - Cllr Joanna Cornford
· Parish Statistics  - Pauline O Connor
· Conservation Area Map  - Sally Whitworth & Claire Wheeler  
· VISION & OBECTIVES
· NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN POLICIES & PROPOSALS
· New housing development  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Safeguarding of Development to meet local needs  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Affordable housing Contributions  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Environmental & Heritage  - CAAG
· Built environment  - CAAG
· Conservation Areas  - Cllr Martyn Pennington
· Rural Landscape  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Farm Land/ Trees & Hedgerows – Cllr Hannah Scott
· IMLEMENTATIONN AND DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT
· OTHER PROPOSALS
· Sustainable Traffic & Transport  - David Morrish
· Cycling & Cycle Paths  - David Morrish
· Healthcare & GP Services – Rosalind Morton
· Infrastructure Projects  - David Morrish
· Tourism  - Cllr Martyn Pennington 


Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 29th August
   

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting: Tuesday 8th August agreed as a true record.

2. David Morrish reported that in order to avoid further confusion he had circulated
Minutes of Westgate on sea Town council Meeting held on March 6th 2017 which confirmed that the Westgate town council had agreed to enter a formal service level agreement with Thanet Council in order to formalise the preparation of a Neighbourhood Plan for Westgate- on-sea.
Terms of Reference of the Westgate –on-sea Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group (as referred to in minutes above) and that he had asked Mr Tim Howe, Legal Officer and Monitoring Officer of Thanet Council, to comment on recent emails from the Town Clerk of Westgate Town Council relating to the constitution and chairmanship of the steering committee which had been subsequently elected on 21st June at a public meeting.
In order to avoid any continuing conflict of views/interests he proposed that Councillor Hannah Scott, the elected vice chair took over as chair of the meeting until such a time that Mr Howe had resolved the Terms of reference under which the steering group was to be operated, Councillor Scott took over the chair from thereon.

3. Matters Arising not covered on the agenda items: Cllr Hannah Scott to stand in as Chair & Cllr Joanne Cornford to stand in as Vice Chair for tonight’s meeting, until Mr Howe has been contacted regarding this matter above.

4. Report back from Westgate town council Finance: Pauline O Connor after reviewing the current financial status of the group for the finance’s has come back with stage 1-grant monies being a £100 over spent, but will look into this being allocated to stage 2-grant monies. 
Helen Johnson said that we should look into locality Guidelines to covering costs & that she doesn’t see that the over spend is a big problem as it is so small.  

5. Consideration of Advise from Angel Koch and Adrian Verrall: David   
Morrish has spoken with Angela Koch regarding costs for emails that had been sent, due to the group’s concerns about spending. Angela had confirmed that “there had not been any costs incurred”. David suggested that the workshop process suggested by Angela would not be necessary and that when we are at the latter stages of the Draft plan leading up to March that we could ask Angela to oversee and advise on refining the Draft plan. 
It was noted that Adrian Verrall had advised that 300 Houses approximately should be taken as the proportion of ST1 & ST2 Local plan Allocation.

6. Update on Neighbourhood planning Programme: Pauline O Connor 
Tabled a draft list of contents that represented an outline of the possible Draft Neighbourhood plan. Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that” everyone in the steering committee should have an allocated role in drafting the draft Neighbourhood plan” in accordance with the Terms of reference of the steering group.
Cllr Joanna Cornford suggested a draft vision statement that Cllr Hannah Scott reads out.




Intro:

Westgate-on-sea offers the opportunity to expand its tourist economy based on its magnificent Bays at Westbay and St Mildred’s also its not insignificant Heritage along with its close proximity to the City of Canterbury and other major towns along with the small farm villages all within reach of visiting tourists and residents alike. Westgate was built as a consequence of the introduction of the railways, and continues to provide quick access to the City of London for leisure and daily commuters. Westgate provides a secure family setting with primary and secondary schools available. Westgate provides a haven for the ‘Silver Years‘

Ray Taylor tabled a copy of a document (Building for life 12), which he considered included important criteria to produce the design for the new development plan.
Helen Johnson mentioned that TDC are still waiting to hear back from Design South East regarding the Westgate Development plan, and suggested that the conclusions from this could provide information to help generate polices, Pauline O Connor suggested” that she would like to see green areas around the new build” with trees, Footpaths and park areas.
Helen Johnson presented a large map of Westgate that was opened up and then discussed about the position of the new 300 houses and the road access in and out of the complex.

David Morrish asked Helen Johnson with reference to access to census Data statistics, Helen Johnson advised”KCC statistics and reports can be found on the ( nomis website) for population change”.


WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN
LIST OF CONTENTS
· FOREWORD
· INTRODUCTION
· What is the Neighbourhood Development Plan -David Morrish
· The Neighbourhood Development plan Area  - David Morrish
· WESTGATE-ON-SEA
· Introduction to Westage-on-sea  - Cllr Joanna Cornford
· Parish Statistics  - Pauline O Connor
· Conservation Area Map  - Sally Whitworth & Claire Wheeler  
· VISION & OBECTIVES
· NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN POLICIES & PROPOSALS
· New housing development  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Safeguarding of Development to meet local needs  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Affordable housing Contributions  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Environmental & Heritage  - CAAG
· Built environment  - CAAG
· Conservation Areas  - Cllr Martyn Pennington
· Rural Landscape  - Cllr Hannah Scott
· Farm Land/ Trees & Hedgerows – Cllr Hannah Scott
· IMLEMENTATIONN AND DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT
· OTHER PROPOSALS
· Sustainable Traffic & Transport  - David Morrish
· Cycling & Cycle Paths  - David Morrish
· Healthcare & GP Services – Rosalind Morton
· Infrastructure Projects  - David Morrish
· Tourism  - Cllr Martyn Pennington 

7. Feedback from TDC:  Helen Johnson said” The Local plan is due to go to the cabinet meeting in October/January “ and finally published in January for a six to eight week consultation.
David Morrish commented that “The earlier consultation stage had suggested that KCC would be producing a full transport consultation plan including reference with Shottendane Rd widening and other major transport proposals prior to finalisation of the draft local plan but that had now changed and the transport assessment and plan would be due to be published at the same time as the housing plan, and suggested that there should have been consultation to allow the impact on other roads in Westgate particularly Canterbury road and the Minister road.
There was considerable discussions on the impact of more development related traffic on existing traffic problems and it was resolved to ask Julie Pilbeam Town Clerk to contact KCC for current speed traffic count and calming data. For Shottendane Rd, Canterbury road, Minster road, Station road Westgate bay avenue and Sea road in advance of the publication of KCC’s transport proposals.
Max Tillings said “that he had spoken to the Clerk at Wingham Parish Council, as they use their own monitoring equipment, for speed calming.
And that they will send to us relevant information regarding this”. Rosalind Morton asked about statistics.
              Action: To contact PC Butterworth and Town Clerk

       8.  Health Care & GP Services: Rosalind Morton reported to the group on     
 Matters, as she is the Chair of the patient focus group at Westgate Surgery. She reported on moving follow up appointments from the hospitals to 
            Doctors Surgeries. How it can expand facilities without building anymore 
            Properties into the area, Ripples affecting Westgate with talk of a centre 
            With all services being in Westbrook.
            Infrastructure pressures with no current Antenatal services at Westgate 
            Surgery?
            Helen Johnson suggests that TDC infrastructure plan meets the needs of 
            Additional housing, and that the Group should include an appendix on this 
            Matter to the Plan.
      
       9.  Draft Project Timetable: David Morrish suggests that we wait to see the
            Timetable for Garlinge. Action: David Morrish to Contact Geoff Orton from 
            Margate Forum.
            Look at development options, are there any options? Helen Johnson to 
            Look at pathway between Suffolk gardens/linksfield road at former                      
            Factory that could be utilized for housing.

    10.  Development of Options for the Neighbourhood Plan: David Morrish 
     Urges that the group still intended to produce the neighbourhood plan to 
     Be ready commencing October and to be finalised by March 2018.
            Helen Johnson commented” Traffic calming doesn’t go into the  plan, only 
            As An additional appendix that is not listed fully.
     Action: To contact PC Butterworth
   
   11.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 29th August
   
   12.  Margate Forum: Suggestions made that the 700 houses for Garlinge will 
           Still need to be considered within Westgate’s design plan with Margate too 
           Include proposals for garlinge in the Margate neighbourhood plan. Helen J agreed with this. 

13.  Topic Groups: David Morrish suggested looking at polices developed by 
         The original topic groups and suggested that the coastal section of the plan 
         Needed to make provision for polices for the pavilion Westgate, Helen
         Johnson suggested that we need to pin point particular areas in Westgate 
         that the Group feel that they want to have particular conservation polices
         or design Detail.
14. Terms of reference:  Dave M and Peter S left the meeting at 910 pm. Cllr Scott discussed the              Terms of Reference with the group and proposed that the group should keep the ToR as agreed. This includes declaring any interests at the beginning of the meetings and keeping the Steering group as a steering group that reports to full council, not as a sub-committee of the council. Also that the steering group can decide who is the chairman of the steering group as in the ToR. Cllr Scott proposed that the ToR were kept as agreed between the steering group and the Westgate on sea town council at the launch and everyone was in favour of this.














